October 13, 2014

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Henne at 7 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Members present: Curell, Henne, Mathews, Mohr, Running. Members absent: None.

Visitors: Ralph Gilpin, Arlene Sullivan, Carl McDowell, Ryan Doyle, Darrell Pank.

Motion by Curell, supported by Mathews to waive the reading of the September minutes and accept them into record with three corrections. MOTION CARRIED.

Motion by Mohr, supported by Mathews to accept into record the Treasurers Report as presented. MOTION CARRIED.

Motion by Mathews, supported by Curell, to pay the monthly bills: from the General Fund, \$36,506.49 with checks numbered 12069 through 12081, and from the Cemetery Fund, \$1092.66 with checks numbered 1022 & 1023. MOTION CARRIED.

There was no discussion about mosquito abatement and the final bill as the final bill has not been received to date.

We received an update on road projects within the township. Graveling is finished for 2014. Several culverts have been replaced. There will be one more brining and grading.

We received an update on blight enforcement issues.

There will be an election commission meeting immediately following this meeting.

The public accuracy test on the tabulator for the November 4 election will be October 24, 2014 at 4:30 pm.

We received information on a proposed Lapeer County Solid Waste Management Plan from the Genesee County Metropolitan Planning Commission. The proposed plan will be on file in the clerk's office.

Motion by Curell, supported by Mathews to add to the tax roll an unpaid fire run for the property located on North Lapeer Road with a tax ID number of 44-018-029-008-00.

There were 4 zoning permits issued since the last meeting:

Don Donath	850 E Brown Rd	Barn Addition
Eileen Purdy	193 Barnes Rd	House Addition
Michelle Scrimger	7500 N Lapeer Rd	Pole Building
James Lumsden	9246 Willits Rd	House Addition

During public comment time, a resident expressed concerns about the fire department that covers his area of the township not being the one that is closest to his home, and also asked questions about rumors he had heard about mosquito control in the township.

Ryan Doyle from the County Road Commission spoke about the proposed county wide millage that will be on the ballot in November and answered question from the board and members of the public who were in attendance.

Motion by Mohr, supported by Mathews to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:18 pm.

Pamela Running, Clerk	Paul Henne, Supervisor